
We'd love to celebrate everyone's birthday. If 
you like please tell about your birthay date to 
Father Pawel or Bunny.  Thank you. 

Windows Renovation. Please, make a donation 

toward our church windows renovation. This is 

our next big project to fix broken windows and 

make our church better look. It was suggested by 

our Parish Committee to put extra $10 a week 

toward this project. It will be very appreciated. 

Last time we received another $25. Now we have 

$28,401. Thank you for all your donations.  

Our Goal for Church  

Windows Renovation is: $50,000 
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If anyone at Holy Mother of the Rosary Parish wishes to contact Fr. Pawel or to add 

something to the Sunday Bulletin please call at Rectory 413-592-2032 or email at: 

paulus75_75@yahoo.com 

Happy Birthday to all our 
September birthday people!  

11 Christine Curylo  

12 Dan Curylo  

17 Jim Oxley  

23 Barbara Caney  

23 Ron Kuchta  

30 Walter Dragon  

Mass Intentions 
 

September 18 

+ Władz Rzeszutek 

Requested by Geri LaValley 

_______________________________ 

September 20—Tuesday 4 PM 

Healing Mass with Rosary Prayer 
4PM 

_______________________________ 
 

September 25 

+ Raymond Kwatowski 

Requested by Theresa Kwatowski 
 

October 2 

+ Maurice and Marguerite Fournier 

Requested by the Reilly Family 
 

October 9 

For Patricia Lukaszewicz  

For God’s blessing on her 13th Birth-
day  
 

October 16 

+ Helen Rzeszutek 

Requested by Geri LaValley 

For all Mass intentions please 

contact  Fr. Pawel after Sunday 

Mass or anytime by phone or e-

mail. If you want to have your 

intention on anniversary or 

birthday please let him note earlier. 

First available date is: November 

27, 2022.  
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Sunday Mass  

10:00 AM 

Bulletin 

of the National Catholic Parish 

26 Bell Street 

Chicopee, MA 01013 

Phones: Rectory: (413) 592-2032 

Church hall: (413) 592-4744 

Rev. Pawel Lukaszewicz 

Pastor 

Cell: (413) 222-2851 

Or: (413) 218-8900  

Parish website: hmrpncc.org       

   Facebook: facebook.com/hmrpncc 

25th Sunday 
In Ordinary Time 



PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

Helen Bozek - Mercy Medical Inpatient Rehab 

Francis Galat - Vero at South Hadley, MA  

Theresa Kwatowski - at home 

Cyndi Michon - 18 Patrick St., Chicopee, MA 01020 

Ellen Mierzewski - Ruth’s House Assisted Living, 780 Converse St., 

Longmeadow, MA 01106 

Valeria Peters - Arbors at Amherst, 130 University Dr. Amherst, MA 01002 

Stanley Placzek - at home 

PLEASE SAY A SPECIAL PRAYER AND SEND A CARD 

PASTORAL CARE AT HOME AND HOSPITAL 

If you have a family member at hospital or home unable to take part in Mass 

and Sacraments, please notify Father Pawel as soon as possible to set the 

day and time for pastoral visit. In case of emergency you can call Fr. Pawel 

at any time to ask for visit. 

Act of Spiritual Communion 

(Please say it privately, if you are not receiving Communion today) 

Most loving Jesus, I adore You in the Most Blessed Sacrament, in Which 

You are truly present.  I love You above all things and I long for You in 

my soul.  Since I cannot receive You sacramentally, I ask You to come 

spiritually into my heart and heal my soul.  I embrace You and unite 

myself with You; may I never be separated from You.  Inflame my heart 

with the fire of Your love, my Lord and Savior.  Amen. 

Sunday Reflection 

Those who can be trusted in small things can also be trusted in 

great things. If Christians handle money and other passing 

things responsibly, then they can also be trusted with the 

affairs of the Kingdom of God. 

Jesus tells his listeners that no one can serve two masters 

simultaneously. God must be put ahead of money. 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• The Healing Mass will be celebrated now on Tuesdays at 4 PM. 
Aftem Mass the Holy Rosary Prayer will be said. Pleae join us 
for this Mass and prayer. 

• Next Parish Committee meeting will be held on Monday, 
September 19 at 4:00 PM. 

• CHRISTMAS BAZAAR - Friday, November 11 and Saturday, 
November 12. From 9AM to 3PM. We need your help to make 
this a success! Donations for our main raffle will be accepted till 
September 25. We are looking for new gifts, gift cards, over 21 
and lottery tickets. For more infrormation please call Marlene 
at 413-592-7214. 

• On Sunday, September 25, 2022, Holy Name of Jesus Parish in 
South Deerfield will be holding its Annual Chicken BBQ at the 
Young Men's Club of Hadley from 12 Noon till five. $15.00 per 
meal ticket. Request tickets before September 18th. For Tickets, 
please call: Fr. Robert Koerber at (413)665-2129 or Sue 
Dibrindisi at (413) 586-4315. 

• St. Valentine's Church are holding a Polish Dinner on Sunday, 
October 16 at 12 noon in our Parish Hall. The meal cost is $20/
person. Reservations can be made by calling the Rectory Office 
at 413-584-0133; deadline for reservations is Saturday, October 
8.   

• If you would like to receive Church news and information, 
please fill the part of the letter you can find in the vestible and 
place it in the collection basket in Church. You can also email 
Laurel Curylo at lrlcurylo@gmail.com and you will be added to 
the list.  

• A pre-synodal ZOOM meeting of Eastern Diocese delegates and 
others interested will be held on Thursday, September 20th, at 
7:00 PM. If you would like to join please ask Father Pawel so he 
can forward to you the message with ZOOM link. 

• The XXVI General Synod of the PNCC, hosted by the Central 
Diocese, will be held from October 19 through October 21, 2022 
in Scranton, PA. This year it will be also a 125th Anniversary of 
the Polish National Catholic Church. Holy Mass will be 
celebrated at St. Stanislaus Cathedral in Scranton, PA at 11:00 
AM on Saturday, October 22, 2022. Celebratory Banqet will 
follow from 1PM to 5PM. Tickets for banquets are $60 per 
person. Please make checks payable to Central Diocese of the 
PNCC. Please send payment along with each person’s name and 
*entree selection to Carol Mikovsky at 115 Lake Scranton Rd. 
Scranton, PA 18505. RSVP by October 8, 2022. More 
informations about these events (i.e. Entrees chices) are 
available in the church hall.  


